LONDON WEEK OF PEACE – KINGSTON COMMUNITY PEACE CONCERT

THURSDAY 18 SEPTEMBER 6.30PM-8.45PM

 ORGANISED BY SAFER KINGSTON PARTNERSHIP AND THE KINGSTON INTER FAITH FORUM

OPENING ADDRESS BY THE WORSHIPFUL MAYOR, CLLR DAVID BERRY

I’m very pleased to be here tonight, representing the Council of the Royal Borough of Kingston upon Thames.

I’m also delighted that you, as representatives from so many diverse groups and communities in the borough, have come along to join in a local community event which celebrates peace.    I would particularly like to thank:

· all the performers who are taking part tonight, and

· all those in each of the groups & communities who have helped and organised the performers 
· and you the parents and friends who have come to support and encourage the performers.
If we looked at the lives and backgrounds of everyone here tonight we would probably find the most astonishing range of backgrounds, experiences, skills, knowledge, languages, global connections, interests and concerns.  Peace probably means something slightly different to each and everyone one of us in this theatre.
For me, as an ex-serviceman with the Royal Navy,  peace will always be linked in my mind with those who serve when international peace breaks down.  I was born in a generation who knew those who had sacrificed their lives during World War 2, for example the mariners of the arctic and atlantic convoys who braved the most inhuman conditions in freezing and cruel seas because this and allied countries were depending on the supplies they brought in.  Many perished, far from home, often in fear or after extreme suffering.
I believe the sacrifice and struggles of previous generations have given us a world which provides the chance for freedom and a better life for all ….and that it is up to each one of us to carry on striving to protect the chance for our young people to grow up in a peaceful world where they can be happy and flourish.

I know that for many young people in this country, their lives are not so peaceful - they face a host of fears – fear of street violence, fear of gangs, fear of bullying, even fear of failure in an increasingly competitive society.

The Londonwide organisers of the Week of Peace were thinking particularly of those young people when they decided that the theme for this year would be DREAM – developing good examples and role models for young people.
We in Kingston Council, together with our colleagues in Kingston Police, working in collaboration in the Safer Kingston Partnership, recognise our responsibilities to do what we can to provide a safe and supportive society, which offers a range of opportunities and life chances for young people.  We want to open up the world for our young people and show them some of the best of what life has to offer.  Then in turn, our young people can mature into adults who themselves work for peace in the local and global community.  I have a feeling that tonight we will see local young people in whom  we will feel we have good hope for the future  
So without further ado, I am delighted to open the concert, starting with awarding the prizes for the winners of the Sacred Space peace art competition.

